

Pers\_320-RMB 113392

February 5, 1943.

Re: Lieutenant (jg) Lafayette R. Hubbard, D-V(S), USNR,

Dear Sir:

Receipt is acknowledged of your letter of recent date concerning the indebtedness of the officer named above.

The Navy Department is restrained by law from controlling or directing in any manner the pay of any officer. Its power is limited in practice to referring the matter to the officer concerned for his reply direct to the complainant.

In accordance with this practice, your letter has been forwarded to the officer named above.

Very truly yours,

The Chief of Naval Personnel.

J. B. Perkins, Jr., By direction.

P.S. The file of correspondence enclosed with your letter is returned herewith.

Dave Margolis, Corner 22nd & G. Sts., N. W., Washington, D. C.